## UNITED CHURCH WOMEN APRIL MEETING

Mrs. Helen Jartus, guest speaker at the April meeting of the United Church Women, described the origin and work of St. John Ambulance, showing medals she had been awarded during her many years with the association.

Mrs. June Dukes, who presided for the meeting, thanked Mrs. Jartus and presented a gift to her.

The speaker for the May meeting will be a the following Equipment is required for rental:

One (I) only - FRONT END LOADER
approximately 800 Hrs.
Four Wheel Drive
Articulated Steering
Rubber Tired
3½ Cubic Yard Capacity
(Minimum)

Sealed Tenders on forms supplied by the Ministry will be received by the District Engineer until I2:00 O'Clock Noon, Local Time,

## WEDNESDAY, MAY 16, 1973.

Specifications, tender forms and envelopes may be obtained in person or by mail from the District Office, 80I West Walsh Street, P.O. Box 96, Thunder Bay, Ontario, P7C 4V7. Telephone 577-645I.

The lowest or any Tender not necessarily accepted.



Ontario

Ministry of
Transportation
and
Communications



Women's Institute - cont'd from page 8...

Mrs. Winnie Campbell wins Ist prize for original Easter bonnett at Schreiber Women's Institute meeting.

Photo by I. McCuaig.

Mrs. Winnie Clemens presented both the monthly and annual financial statements.

APRIL 25, 1973

Mrs. Betty Baxter, card secretary, reported sending fifty-eight cards during the year, and also gifts and flowers to sick members.

Mrs. Todesco gave a detailed account of the Institute's programs and work during the year.

The annual penny auction was planned for May 25th in the town hall, with Mesdames Niemi Campbell, Baxter and Miss Susan Dzioba in charge.

More penny auction tickets were placed on Connely, treasurer

ed by Father F.J. Me, hosted by McIntrye
Mrs. Rita McGrath, the Murillo town hall
ked Father Meyer, he nounced, with several
for their support du travel plans yet to
and wished the new of

Mrs. Chicoine than sala branch, regarding honour in being elect have bicycle riders continued support. of roads, instead with

Conveners of stand:
their annual reports. conomist, sent word

Members were remindisplay sports wear on April 26th honourin which will be held in Council, patron saint Gregor, South Neebthat the rosary will b

at 2 p.m. for World Pe ated was distributed Mrs. McGuire, who particles for the pen-Gallagher's message in a letter from Mrs. Betty resceived from Mrs. sident.

The monthly treasurer's report and the annual report, read by Mrs. Simonne Connel, and the minutes of the last meeting were adopted as read by Mrs. Lucette Chicoine - in the absence of Mrs. Phyllis McParland.

Following the meeting, guest speakers, Sisters Anna Cosgrove (native of Schreiber) and and Marilyn O'Brien, were introduced by Mrs. Irene Borutski.

The Sisters, Vocation Directors for this area, spoke on the requirements for girls wishing to become nuns, using slides with sound, to illustrate their talk. Many girls in the congregation were present to hear, and take part in the lively discussion period which followed the Sisters' talk.

On behalf of the C.W.L. Mrs. Geraldine McColeman, presented each Sister with a cup and saucer bearing the C.W.L. crest, thanking them for coming to the meeting.

Photo page I3 ... Left to right - in coming president-Mrs. Lucette Chicoine, Sister Anna Cosgrove, Sister Marilyn O'Brien, and Mrs. Rita McGrath, retiring president.

Photo by I. McCuaig.